Summary of Minutes
November 10, 2015
The Board of Education for the Public Schools of Robeson County convened in regular session on November 10, 2015 at 6:00 P.M. at the Administrative Office Building in Lumberton, North Carolina.  The following members were present:

Mike Smith, Chairman


Loistine DeFreece

Gary Strickland


Dwayne Smith

Peggy Chavis

Steve Martin

Dr. Jo Ann C. Lowery

Randy Lawson
Mitchell “Bosco” Locklear
Brenda Fairley-Ferebee 

John Campbell, Vice-Chairman (Via Telephone)

Also in attendance were:  Tommy Lowry, Superintendent; Dr. Linda Emanuel, Shanita Wooten, Stephen Gaskins,  Assistant Superintendents; Erica Setzer, Chief Finance Officer and Attorney Grady Hunt.

ORDER OF BUSINESS

1.
Call to Order:  Chairman Mike Smith.
2.
Invocation: Mr. Gary Strickland.
3.
Adoption of the Agenda:
Chairman Mike Smith.  The Board approved 
the revised agenda.

4.
Approval of Minutes – Open Session:  The Board unanimously
approved the taped open session minutes of October 13, 2015.
5.
INFORMATION ITEMS
A.
Public Comments
Ms. Sonya Parker, parent of a child with an intellectual developmental delay and representing Innovative Approaches, presented a signed poster by the students and a thank you to Superintendent Lowry for taking swift action in September for recognizing October as Disability History and Awareness Month in the Public Schools of Robeson County.  Ms. Parker said she received several calls from parents in appreciation of this recognition.  The poster was signed along with handprints by the individual students.  Ms. Parker thanked the board as well.
Superintendent Lowry was very appreciative of the presentation.
B.
Bus Driver of the Month
Mr. Stephen Gaskins, Assistant Superintendent for Human Resources, recognized the
 Bus Driver of the Month:
Ms. Marla Bullock – Piney Grove Elementary School
C.
Certified/Classified Employees of the Month
Mr. Stephen Gaskins, Assistant Superintendent, recognized the Certified and Classified Employees of the Month.

Certified Employee of the Month
Ms. Vera Hockaday – Carroll Middle School

Classified Employee of the Month
Ms. Linda Hammonds – Rowland Middle School
D.
Community Health Award
Dr. Linda Emanuel, Assistant Superintendent for Curriculum and Instruction, presented the Community Health Award to Mr. Nichclas Baffaro, PEP Coordinator for the Public Schools of Robeson County and Southeastern Health Partnership.  Dr. Emanuel said Mr. Baffaro has been working with Southeastern Health in the nature trails to make sure kids are getting exercise.  
E.
Low Performing Schools Requirements & ASST Plan
Dr. Linda Emanuel, Assistant Superintendent, said the board received at the last meeting the low-performing school improvement plans and how the schools are to move forward academically.  It has to be submitted to DPI.  Dr. Emanuel said since then, input from the schools and staff have been received.  The board received the updated submissions electronically earlier today.  Dr. Emanuel asked for approval so the plans can be sent to DPI.
6.
The board set aside policy and approved the Low-Performing Schools Plans to be submitted to DPI.
F.
Grading Floor
Dr. Linda Emanuel, Assistant Superintendent, and Superintendent Lowry said Ms. Loistine DeFreece, Chair of the Curriculum Committee, the Committee along with administration met earlier and discussed the grading floor.  Dr. Emanuel said beginning this school year the state adopted a 10 point grading scale and the school system would implement it.  She said at that time PSRC did not implement it.  Dr.  Emanuel said with Power School you have to use numerical numbers and a procedural decision was made at that time to go ahead with the nine week grade of 59 to help students with multiple opportunities to succeed. 
Ms. DeFreece, Chair of the Curriculum Committee, said the committee met and talked about the grading floor and it was a difficult decision because of concerns of teachers and board members.  She said a recommendation was not made, but talked about a consensus of accepting the 59 grading floor and it needed to be brought before the full board.  Ms. DeFreece said when it was looked at it was not to take integrity away from teachers but to always give students an opportunity to redeem themselves.  She said when it comes to grading and classifying, the Principals and the Superintendent have more power than the school board.  She said it is a difficult decision.
There was a motion and a second to accept the grading floor of 55.  Motion failed.
There was a substitute motion and a second to accept a grading scale of 59 recommended by the Superintendent.  Motion failed.

There was a substitute motion and a second to not set a grading floor.  Motion failed.
After discussion, the Board did not come to a consensus of a grading floor.
G.
Policy Committee Update
Mr. Randy Lawson, Chair of the Policy Committee, said the Policy Committee met on October 29, 2015 and there were no recommendations for policy changes related to personnel and PSRC hiring practices.  However, there are three procedural changes and/or processes from the meeting that are being recommended.

1.
We will now put the salary range on the vacancy 




announcements/job descriptions for all positions.

2.
All applicants who come in for an interview will sign an 



acknowledgement form containing the salary range and 



minimum salary for each position.



a.
The acknowledgement form may have a contingency 




statement regarding previous state experience.

3.
The Superintendent’s representative from Human Resources 


or designee will sign the salary acknowledgement form 



once the applicant signs.
The Board agreed with the recommendations suggested by the policy committee 
for administration of the procedural process for hiring.

Superintendent Lowry said the current procedure for classified employees for 
previous years of experience is only credited for state service.
H.
Facility Needs Study
Ms. Shanita Wooten, Assistant Superintendent for Administration and Technology, gave a brief report concerning the Facility Needs Study Survey required every five years by the DPI.  She said it is time and labor sensitive so it will be presented at the December board meeting for approval.
Superintendent Lowry said the facility report will show all the school needs across the county.  Superintendent Lowry said the report from Mr. Robbie Ferris should be back soon.
I.
2015-2016 Budget
Ms. Erica Setzer, Chief Finance Officer, spoke briefly about the detailed 2015-2016 budget.  She said the Child Nutrition Program’s free lunch program has been profitable.  Ms. Setzer said this is a working document and can be amended at any time.

J.
Injury Loss Prevention Policy
Attorney Grady Hunt said all board members should have received a copy of the Injury Loss Prevention Policy he emailed.  He said this was reviewed in January and this is the same policy that has been adopted by all surrounding counties and suggested by the School Boards Association.  Attorney Hunt said the policy should be made available to DPI on November 30.  He asked for consideration of the policy to be placed on action for approval as a final reading.
7.
The Board set aside policy and approved the Injury Loss Prevention Policy as presented by Attorney Hunt.

8.
Beta Club Policy
Ms. Loistine DeFreece, Chair of the Curriculum Committee, said the Beta Club Policy was discussed at the Curriculum Meeting and is being presented for a first reading.  She said there is proposed changes for membership and the proposed changes are - the National Beta Club shall be a 3.3 weighted average with no unsatisfactory.
9.  The Board set aside policy and approved the Beta Club Policy changes as presented.
10.
ACTION ITEMS
A.
Financial Report
Ms. Erica Setzer, Chief Finance Officer, presented the financial report for the month.  The Board approved the financial report as presented.
11.
Motion that the Board of Education for the Public Schools of Robeson County 
go into closed session for the purposes of discussing certified and classified 
personnel (N.C. Gen. Stat. § 143-318.11(a)(1)(6) and N.C. Gen. Stat. §
115C-319 and 321); student transfers (N. C. Gen. Stat. § 115C-402 and N. C. 
Gen. Stat. § 143-318.11(a)(1).
12.
Motion to come out of closed session.  The Board approved the motion.

Chairman Mike Smith said the agenda needs to be amended to add an item.

13.
The Board approved the amended agenda item addition.

14.
Naming of Facility at Red Springs High School.
Superintendent Lowry said all required steps including a public hearing have

Been followed as to the naming of this facility. He said the community met and
has recommended the naming of the basketball court at Red Springs High
School the Eva Patterson-Heath Court.
15.
The Board set aside policy and approved the naming of the basketball 
court at Red Springs High School to the Eva Patterson-Heath Court.
16.
Motion to approve personnel as amended. The Board approved the 

motion.

17.
Motion to approve student transfers as presented.  The Board approved 

the motion.

18.
Motion to approve closed session minutes October 13, 2015.  The Board
approved the motion.
Superintendent Lowry recommended to the Board that Ms. Amanda Tyner,

Assistant Principal at Parkton School, be placed at Long Branch Elementary

School, as Interim Principal; and Mr. James Hardin, Assistant Principal at Piney

Grove Elementary School be transferred to Parkton Elementary School as 

Assistant Principal.

Superintendent Lowry said the County Manager has invited the Board to a
Christmas Dinner on November 30 at 6:00 PM at the Emergency Management 

Office.

Superintendent Lowry also reminded the Board of the School Board Retreat on

Thursday, November 12 at 4:00 PM in the Board Room.

19.
Motion to adjourn.
Respectfully submitted,
Mike Smith, Chairman
Thomas Lowry, Secretary
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